
City of Selden 
City Council meeting minutes 

March 13, 2023 
 
 The Governing Body of the City of Selden met in regular session on Monday, March 
13th, 2023 at the Selden City Office.  The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm by Mayor 
Koerperich.  Present were:  Bernie Koerperich, Mayor; Dusty Spresser, Jacque Boultinghouse, 
Steve Rogers, and Tammie Stevenson, Council Persons; Dan Wachendorfer and Michelle 
Peterson; Leroy Spresser, City Superintendent, and Jacqueline A. Neff, City Clerk.  
 
 Jacque motioned and Dusty seconded to amend the agenda and add Dan 
Wachendorfer.  The motion carried. 
 
 The Pledge of Allegiance was recited at this time.  
 
 The floor was turned over to Dan.  Dan stated that there is a discrepancy concerning 
Minnesota Street, north of Main Street.  There was discussion about having a survey done by 
Jerry Meitl to confirm if the street is open and the width of it and the alley between Minnesota 
and Missouri.  It was decided to have Jerry do a survey so the city knows for sure.  Dan then left 
the meeting. 
 
 The floor was then turned over to Michelle.  She stated that she would like to start a 
Farmer’s Market for Selden this summer.  She will call other surrounding towns to find out when 
they have their market so it does not overlap with other towns.  She will have it in her yard and if 
there is enough participation Renee at Paul’s Furniture will allow set up in front of her store.  
Michelle did question the need of her having a license for setting it up.  The council reassured 
her that she would not need a license.   
 
 The council went over the minutes from the February 13th regular meeting.  Bernie 
stated that Tammie was not in attendance as stated in the minutes. Steve motioned and Dusty 
seconded to approve the minutes with the aforementioned change.  The motion carried. 
 
 The alarm has been delivered for the sewer. 

 
Nothing new regarding the electric line for the generator. 

 
 There was not any news regarding the untagged vehicles. 
 
 It was decided to have the Spring clean-up on April 22nd.  Jackie will put flyers in the next 
utility bill regarding the clean-up. 
  
 The council went over the monthly voucher list.  Tammie motioned and Dusty seconded 
to approve the vouchers and warrants be drawn on the Treasury for the same.  The motion 
carried. 
  
 The council went over the premium notice for the insurance renewal.  The premium for 
this coming year is $19374.00.  Last year it was $16759.00.  The property took the highest 
jump.  Steve motioned and Dusty seconded to approve the premium write a check to 
Fredrickson Insurance for the annual premium.  The motion carried. 
 



 Jackie stated that Dave Neff, the president of the Sacred Heart Church parish council, 
had called her to state that there will be underground sprinklers installed and at the current time 
the church is not charged for water.  He is wanting make the city council aware of the 
installation and is wondering if the church will start being charged for water.  Dusty motioned 
and Steve seconded to not change the current billing for the church.  The motion carried. 
 
 Tammie stated that she has attended one Zoom meeting with the group for job 
recruitment. 
 
 There was discussion regarding the need to find someone to mow this summer.  Jackie 
will put a help wanted ad in the flyer and someone will ask Danielle to post it on the Selden 
Facebook page. 
 
 Dusty motioned and Steve seconded to enter into executive session at 7:47 pm for 10 
minutes to discuss non-elected personal.  The motion carried with the council, mayor and Jackie 
in attendance.  The meeting reconvened at 7:51 pm with no action taken. 
  
 There being no further business, Dusty motioned to adjourn the meeting at 7:55 p.m.   
Steve seconded, the motion carried and the meeting adjourned. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Jacqueline A. Neff, City Clerk 


